
DATE: March 8, 2023 

THE CITY OF SAN DIEGO 

TODD GLORIA 
MAYOR 

MEMORANDUM 

TO: Honorable Council President Sean Ela-Rivera 
Honorable Councilmembers 

FROM: Mayor Todd Gloria t;]r,;l-,(~ 

SUBJECT: Appointment to the Airports Advisory Committee 

I am appointing Chase Michael Franzen to the Airports Advisory Committee. 

Mr. Franzen is the Vice President of IT Risk Management and Chief 
Information Security Officer at Sharp HealthCare. In this role, he oversees IT 
security architecture, engineering, operations, security training, and identity 
and access management. Before joining Sharp HealthCare, he held multiple 
technology leadership positions in the Banking and Finance industry, 
including Vice President of Investment Banking and Capital Markets 
Technology, and Vice President of Enterprise Information Security at Wells 
Fargo. Mr. Franzen also holds a pilot's certificate and is a flight instructor at 
Montgomery Field. He earned a Bachelor of Arts in Economics and a Master of 
Business Administration from the University of Minnesota. He is being 
appointed to a four-year term ending February 28, 2026, in the Kearny Mesa 
Representative Seat. 

I thank him for his willingness to serve in this capacity. 

MTG:cwd 

cc: Honorable Mara Elliott, City Attorney 
Diana Fuentes, Interim City Clerk 
Charles Modica, Independent Budget Analyst 


